B O R O U G H   O F   K E T T E R I N G

PLANNING POLICY COMMITTEE

Meeting held: 5th April 2011

Present:
Councillor Michael Tebbutt (Chair)


Councillors Bayes, Freer, C Groome, Lamb, Watts and Wiley

10.PPC.44
APOLOGIES


Apologies were received from Councillor Titcombe.
10.PPC.45
MINUTES 

RESOLVED
that the minutes of the meeting of the Planning Policy Committee held on 8th March 2011 be approved as a correct record and signed by the Chair.
10.PPC.46
FEEDBACK ON THE MINUTES


Kettering Town Centre Area Action Plan


Members of the Committee received feedback on the recent Examination in Public and it was noted that proposed amendments had now been published on the website.  It was noted that the final document would be submitted to Full Council for adoption in September, following an update report to the Planning Policy Committee.


Minute No. 10.PPC.42


Members of the Committee requested that the third and fourth from last bullet points should be defined in stronger terms in the response to the Joint Planning Unit on the Review of the Core Spatial Strategy to reflect the strength of feeling at the last meeting regarding quality housing and sufficient car parking.

Bus Services


It was suggested that an opportunity to debate the changes to bus services  should be given to members, and this could take place either at geographic forums, Research and Development Committee or through a presentation to members by Stagecoach.
10.PPC.46
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST


No declarations of interest were declared at this stage (but see minute number 10.PPC.47).
10.PPC.47
NORTH NORTHAMPTONSHIRE RETAIL STUDY 2011

A report was submitted which informed members of the contents of the North Northamptonshire Retail Capacity Update 2011.

It was noted that the update report had been produced to inform the Joint Core Strategy review.  The main findings of the study were highlighted at the meeting and contained within an appendix to the report.

The report also informed members of the Kettering Town Centre Health Check Monitoring Report, which contained more up to date information regarding the current range of uses and the health of the town centre.


Members noted that according to the North Northamptonshire Retail Capacity Update, Kettering was the most popular comparison shopping destination in North Northamptonshire. Although Kettering's position in the retail rankings had slipped recently, this was partly due to advances in the retail offer of similarly-ranked centres and an increase in Kettering's out of town retail offer.


Members discussed the impact of out of town shopping units on the town centre and it was noted that the North Northants Retail Study had indicated that some businesses had relocated to out of town locations which may be better placed in the town centre.  However it was noted that work was being undertaken to encourage such businesses to move back into the town centre, although there needed to be a balance between town centre and out of town sites in this respect.


Members felt that, in certain circumstances, out of town development encouraged people into the town centre to shop. For example it was generally considered that the proposed Dunelm Mill development in Northfield Avenue would bring people into Kettering.


The Committee felt that the implementation of town centre redevelopment schemes, in particular Wadcroft, were crucial to the health of the town centre. Some concern was expressed that statistics in the retail study seemed to indicate that Kettering had lost ground over the last two years and the committee stressed that officers should act as quickly as possible to deliver town centre projects.

In addition to the concerns expressed above, members felt that work needed to be done to maintain public confidence in the retail offer in Kettering Town Centre and that key businesses in the Wadcroft area could be encouraged to make positive statements to help maintain the confidence of traders and future investors in the town.
RESOLVED
that the findings of the North Northamptonshire Retail Capacity Update 2011 and the Kettering Town Centre Health Check Monitoring Report: 2011 (Update) be noted.
(NB: Councillors Bayes, Groome, Freer and Watts made declarations of interest during the debate on the above item as Trustees of Kettering Old Grammar School Foundation)
10.PPC.48
NORTH NORTHAMPTONSHIRE BIODIVERSITY SUPPLEMENTARY PLANNING DOCUMENT (SPD)

A report was submitted to inform Members of the results of public consultation on the draft Biodiversity SPD.  Members were asked to agree to the amendments made to the document. Members were therefore asked to approve the document for presentation to Council for adoption.
Although the SPD was welcomed, members felt that local knowledge and expertise should be equally taken into account when considering planning applications. 

Thanks were extended to the many volunteers and organisations involved in maintaining local biodiversity.

It was confirmed that the full document would be sent to all members for the full Council meeting. 

RESOLVED

that the Biodiversity SPD be agreed and recommended to Council for adoption subject to it being noted that the SPD would be applied flexibly on a case-by-case basis alongside other material planning considerations.
(The meeting started at 7.00 pm and ended at 8.13 pm)

Signed …………………………………

Chair

AI/DJP
Planning Policy No. 2
5.4.11

